
  

 

 

Cornwall Council launches Forest for Cornwall as phase one of 

Climate Change Action Plan delivery 
 

Dear Resident, 

 

A while ago you took part in our Climate Change survey. The information you provided 

helped us form our Climate Action Plan. We now have exciting news about the first project 

we are delivering as part of the Council’s trailblazing Carbon Neutral Cornwall programme. 

 

Forest for Cornwall - a programme to cover 8,000 hectares of land across Cornwall with 

carbon-absorbing woodlands and forests - will be officially launched this month during 

National Tree Week. The programme is being supported by the Woodland Trust and other 

partners. 

 

The Forest for Cornwall will significantly increase the number of trees across woods, parks, 

farmland, towns, villages and gardens. Once complete, it will extend canopy cover over an 

additional 2% of Cornwall’s total land area, capturing 38,000 tons of carbon dioxide a year. 

This is about 1% of Cornwall’s current greenhouse gas emissions. 

 

The Forest for Cornwall program will also support biodiversity, provide additional shade, 

absorb pollution - and of course, look beautiful.  

 

As well as several large areas of woodland and forests on public and private land, there will 

be many smaller copses and individual trees, with connecting corridors in the form of 

hedgerows, and trees along rivers, trails, cycle routes and in our towns. The programme will 

also strengthen the protection of existing trees, woodlands and hedges. 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcornwall.us15.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D123be551281e4a057ac8dbfb2%26id%3De6d7144a13%26e%3D647e1a9913&data=02%7C01%7Cbeverly.hill%40cornwall.gov.uk%7Cf05666249db44ad44ea908d763785637%7Cefaa16aad1de4d58ba2e2833fdfdd29f%7C0%7C0%7C637087240795314730&sdata=MrpC89ofKD98JO4yAYv8R1ULOhuxOFhVxnEG4D1nmIA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcornwall.us15.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D123be551281e4a057ac8dbfb2%26id%3D455d12b7ef%26e%3D647e1a9913&data=02%7C01%7Cbeverly.hill%40cornwall.gov.uk%7Cf05666249db44ad44ea908d763785637%7Cefaa16aad1de4d58ba2e2833fdfdd29f%7C0%7C0%7C637087240795314730&sdata=Kgb5AhC6a7xPH%2FHBfTG39oBSPybyQX%2FA7sdvRAtv5co%3D&reserved=0


 

We are at the start of our journey to create the Forest for Cornwall - and we are acting faster 

than the Government and other local authorities in putting our plans to tackle climate change 

into action - but we need all our residents’ help in driving this vital project forward.  

 

  

 

Get involved 
Whether you are part of a community group keen to plant trees for the Forest for 

Cornwall; a member of a town or parish council or scout or guide group wanting to 

increase tree cover in and around your premises; or a residents association with ideas 

for more street trees to enhance your local area and improve air quality – we’d love you 

to get involved. Click here to find a list of organisations already running schemes near 

you. 

 

We run the Grow Nature Seed Fund which supports small-scale projects that create 

space for nature in towns and villages. Up to £1,000 is available for each eligible project 

and there is the opportunity to double this amount through Crowdfund Cornwall. All 

Cornwall-based and recognised ‘not for profit’ organisations are eligible to apply. 

 

The Woodland Trust also offer ‘free tree’ schemes for schools and communities and 

support for landowners to plant trees.  

 

 

 

 

We’ll be in touch again soon to keep you updated on the latest news about the delivery of 

our Carbon Neutral Cornwall Programme. Thank you for taking positive climate change 

action. 

 

Kind regards, 

Cllr Edwina Hannaford 

Cornwall Council Cabinet Member for Climate Change and Neighbourhoods 

Konsel Kernow Esel an Kabinet rag Chanj an Hin ha Kentrevethow  
 

 

 

 

Get in touch 

forestforcornwall@cornwall.gov.uk 

www.cornwall.gov.uk/forestforcornwall 
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